
HILLVIEW JUNIOR HIGH SCHOOL 
School Site Council Minutes of 10-10-19 

 

 
Mr. Larson has agreed to be the facilitator of the School Site Council meetings. 

 

Mr. Larson called the meeting to order at 11:45 am.  Members and participants present were: 

 

   Rion Larson  Nancy Logaburn 

   Alma Rodriguez Heidi Leber 

   Xitlaly Mendoza Araceli Covarrubias 

   Sebastian Salazar William Davis-Watkins 

   Joanna Garcia 

 

This is the first meeting of the 2019-2020 school year, therefore, there are no minutes available. 

 

Budget Requests 

 

Ms. Klaczynski is requesting funds for band & choir activities – the requests are covering the entire 

school year.  Ms. Rodriguez praised Ms. Klaczynski for all the hard work she does for the music 

program.  The School Site Council agreed that the funding for this program is a good idea.  Ms. 

Leber wanted the council to keep in mind that the district has stated that some school funds will 

possibly be cut this year. 

 

Items #1 - #10:   Ms. Klaczynski is requesting funds for festival fees and transportation for various 

    choir & band performances for the total cost of $8,480.00 – Mr. Larson made a 

     Motion to approve, Ms. Mendoza seconded.  Motion passed.  

 

Ms. Leber presented the 2019-2020 School Safety Plan.  She advised the council that this 

document is a living document and can change periodically upon approval from the School Site 

Council.  This document spells out safety and emergency procedures and strategies in order to 

keep our staff and students safe.  The document also includes board policies in regards to site 

discipline. 

 

Ms. Leber presented the 2019-2020 School Plan for Student Achievement.  This document is also 

a living document, which can change periodically upon approval from the School Site Council.  

This plan lists budgets and allocations of our school funding.  Hillview is a Title 1 school and has 

specific rules in regards to expenditures.  All Title 1 expenditures must be outlined in the School 

Plan.  LCFF funding, is also included in the School Plan.  The State just released new information 

on CAASPP, and will be added to the plan.  Ms. Rodriguez asked about Title 1, wondering how 

these particular funds are spent.  Ms. Leber explained that Title 1 funds are used for student 

support, professional development, staff trainings, etc.  Mr. Davis made a motion to approve the 

School Safety Plan and the School Plan for Student Achievement as living documents, Mr. Larson 

seconded.  Motion passed. 



 

Ms. Rodriguez has volunteered to serve on the District Advisory Council.  The DAC meets once 

a month – this council is comparable to the Site Council but at the district level.  After Ms. 

Rodriguez attends the DAC meeting, she will report back to the School Site Council. 

 

Ms. Garcia asked if other teachers, specifically Science and Math teachers, can request the use of 

Title 1 funds.  Mr. Larson stated, and the council agreed, that all teachers are entitled to request 

funds from the School Site Council. 

 

Ms. Garcia would like to see some type of running program started at Hillview for all students.  

Mr. Davis is also willing to be a part of this program. 

 

The next scheduled meeting will take place on November 14, 2019. 

 

Mr. Larson made a motion to adjourn, Ms. Mendoza seconded.  Motion passed.  The meeting was 

adjourned at 12:10 pm. 


